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Northwestern Class “A” 
 

The South and North West Class A Conferences will be proposing the MHSA in January 2019 to 

become one conference. The proposal will have the teams playing a 9 game football schedule. 

These games will all count towards season final results to determine which team qualify for the 

playoffs. The number 1 and 2 teams will receive a bye in the first round of the play offs, the 3 

team will play the 6 team and the 4 and 5 teams will play each other in the first round of the play 

offs. The winner of the 3 team vs the 6 team will advance to play against the number 2 team 

from the east. The winner of the 4 team vs the 5 team will advance to pay against the number 1 

team from the east for 2019. 

 

BBB – The District Basketball Tournament will be hosted by Whitefish High School on 

Thursday February 14, Friday February 15 and Saturday February 16, 2019. The combined 

Divisional Basketball Tournament will be hosted by Hamilton High School on Thursday 

February 21, Friday February 22 and Saturday February 23, 2019. The combined State 

Tournament will be at Great Falls, Montana at Expo Park  on Thursday March 7, Friday March 8 

and Saturday March 9, 2019. 

 

GBB – The District Basketball Tournament will be hosted by Whitefish High School on 

Thursday February 14, Friday February 15 and Saturday February 16, 2019. The combined 

Divisional Basketball Tournament will be hosted by Hamilton High School on Thursday 

February 21, Friday February 22 and Saturday February 23, 2019. The combined State 

Tournament will be at Great Falls, Montana at Expo Park  on Thursday March 7, Friday March 8 

and Saturday March 9, 2019. 

 

 

WR – Combined Divisional Wrestling will be hosted by Butte Central High School and the meet 

will be a one day meet this year on Saturday February 2, 2019. The All Class Wrestling State 

Tournament will be held at Billings at the Metra Park on Friday February 8 and Saturday 

February 9, 2019. 

 

All tryouts for the winter sports programs were a success. We have 37 players out for boys 

basketball and 36 players out for girls basketball. We have 33 athletes out for wrestling, we have 

31 athletes out for cheerleading. We are looking for great competition in all of the winter sports 

programs. 

 

Boys Basketball 
 

December 7-8 Freshmen at Shelby, December 6-7 JV at Native American Classic at MSU 

Northern, December 7-8 Western A Tip Off at University of Montana 

December 14-15 vs Ronan and Whitefish at Browning 



December 18 JV and Varsity at Shelby 

December 22 vs Polson 

 

Girls Basketball 
 

December 7-8 Freshmen at Shelby, December 6-7 JV at Native American Classic at MSu 

Northern, December 7-8 Western A Tip Off at University of Montana 

December 14-15 at Ronan and Whitefish 

December 18 JV and Varsity at Home against Shelby 

December 22 vs Polson 

 

Wrestling 

November 30 and December 1 at Polson 

December 6 at Browning 

December 7 at Whitefish 

December 13 at Browning 

December 14 & 15 at CMR Classic 

December 20 at Browning 

December 21 at Shelby Tournament 

 

Speech and Debate 
 

December 1 at Shelby 

December 8 at Big Fork 

December 15 at Frenchtown 

 

BMS Report 

 

BMS boys basketball has officially come to a close.  Unfortunately, no BMS teams will be 

advancing to the final 4 tournament this year.  7A finished the season with a record of 2-8, 7B 

with a record of 5-5, and 8A with a record of 5-7.  Since our last discussion on BMS boys 

basketball, there have been zero issues with student athlete behavior in sports.   

 

BMS volleyball has their season approaching and starts on December 17th.  There will be a 

parent meeting at BMS in the cafeteria on December 17th, 2018 at 4:00 pm.  3 of 4 coaches are 

returning to coach BMS volleyball this year.  One position is still open, but there is a candidate 

and an interview taking place this week. 

 

Napi Report 

 

Napi Elementary is currently in-between sports seasons because our gym space is occupied for 

holiday events. We have taken this opportunity to rewrite our coaching handbook for Napi 

elementary in-order to provide guidelines that are specific to our grade level. We have also 

revamped our coach’s orientation to include more specific details about Napi Elementary’s 

expectations related to supervision, and student behavior. (if the board would like further details 

on our amendments to our sports program they may contact me at any time) 



 

The next sports season will be 6th grade volleyball and then 4th and 5th volleyball. Elementary 

school volleyball has changed to a girls only sport in order to better support our older volleyball 

programs. All of the hiring has been completed and gym space has been organized. Thank you to 

Vina for lending us your space. 

 

 

 


